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October 5, 2014








Doug Caneday
Matt Gugliemo
Mike Gulino
Byron Frank




Larry Green
Mike Gulino
Alex Kaminski
Michael Mahalik
Jamie Martin




Peter Ruot
Dan Stepeck
John Truhan


		
Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm
1) Secretary report for September was tabled until the November meeting
2)         Treasurer Report – Matt Gugliemo - $126,445 Actual Income for 2013 / 2014.  $127,550 was the budgeted income for 2013 / 2014 season, 
(under by $1,105).  The actual expenses for 2013 / 2014 was $108,672 and our budgeted expenses were $127,550, a net difference of $18,878.  
The FYBL net profit for 2013 / 2014 was $17,773.  This reflects a $13,660 positive variance due to the following items:

· Budgeted donations to FAAC not paid  - 2012 / 2013 - $4,000
· Budgeted donations to FAAC Mead not paid  - 2013 / 2014 - $4,000
· Budgeted expenses related to Grouten donation not yet paid - $5,700
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Unbudgeted net donation – Dressler - $885
· Uniforms – Under budget - $5,854
· Equipment – Over budget – (2,782)
· 3rd party payments - $2,154
· Various variances – ($2,038)

The true Operational positive variance is $4,073.  Treasurers Annual Budget Report motioned and approved.  

3)        Executive Board October 5, 2014.
a) Results of elections
President – Mike Gulino
Vice President of Baseball (Majors / Minors) – Mike Mihalik
Vice President of Baseball (Junior / Senior / Big) – Dave Conrad
Vice President of Softball – Tony Sardilli
Treasurer – Matt Guglielmo
Secretary – Jamie Martin
Player Agent (Majors / Minors) – Doug Caneday
Player Agent (Softball) – Kathy Wolkner
Player Agent (Junior / Senior) – Scott Sytulek
Information Officer – Byron Frank
Safety Officer – John Truhan
Coaching Coordinator - Chris Caccamo
Fundraising – Vin Bergin
Umpire in Chief - Terry O’Brien.
Board Members at Large – Frank Albert, Russ Arnold, Bill Beckert, John Calcavecchia, Rico Chiarillo, Alex Kaminski, Davis McCullough, Jon Wolf.

b)  Calendar of Events

The preliminary calendar for 2015 was discussed.  

4) Committee updates as follows:

· Committee sign up list is being sent around

· Fields and Facilities – Clean up day is November 1, 2014.  2 nets have to be taken down this year instead of 1.  Alex Kaminski has been coordinating this with Mike Malario. 

5) Old Business:  

· Fall Baseball – Report Next Month due to low meeting attendance.


6) District 5 

· District 5 is looking for Donations in lieu of flowers on John Fliss’ passing.  The board proposed a $250 donation which was motioned and approved.  

7) New Business:  

· Roberto’s Kids – FYBL received a thank you letter for our donation to Robert’s Kids, an organization which collects and distributes equipment form baseball leagues and provides it to disadvantaged youths where baseball loved and played.  

· Other business – A motion was made to eliminate our donation pledge to FAAC (to reburbish Tunxis Meade) to the amount of $8,000.  There has been no receipt of proof of completed work for the money already paid.  This was motioned and approved by the board.  

· Defilippo Sponsorship – It was motioned by the board that the league donate $1,000 to the 2nd annual DeFilippo Open.
It was voted and approved in an e-mail vote.  
· There was discussion around going to 1 night for tryouts instead of 2 nights.  There will be more discussion on this topic.

8) Meeting was adjourned following a motion to do so which was seconded and so approved at 7:43 PM.  The next meeting will be held on Sunday, 11/2/1014 at the Farmington Police Station.  
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